Washington Park Board of Trustees

April 25, 2011

Called to order:  6:30 p.m.

Present:  Barry Mahoney, Libby Shea, Ed Medeiros, Lisa Arsenault, Mary O’Dea, Barry Kaplan and Scott Wolf (GBP)

Owner guest:  Rhonda Fisher (Dover House)

Secretary’s Minutes from March 28, 2011:  Accepted as read – MSA

Administrative:

1.  Fire proofing report from Noblin Engineering – laundry room issues.  Major corrections need to be made including fireproofing, esthetics, soundproofing.  All are relevant but not mandatory per Andover Fire and Safety.  Action needed by GBP – meeting to be scheduled with Callahan on April 26, 2011 to look at scope of work on this community-wide project. 
2. Verizon FiOS – work completed.  Spring Newsletter will site information and possible on-site presentation to owners and renters regarding options available. 

3. Washington Park Directory – will sort by building in addition to alphabetically – for Trustees use only.

4. Annual Meeting minutes – to be approved at Annual Meeting on May 25, 2011. 
5. Financials – Approval of 2011 Budget – MSA

6. Monthly Financials – Scott Wolf (GBP) reviewed with the Board.
a.  Callahan will activate pool and pool house at no charge

b. Questions  from Treasurer including gas bills and variances in charges – residential vs. commercial rates in Columbia Gas charges will be investigated

7. Management/Maintenance Report

a. Greater Boston (GBP) and Scott Wolf will supervise turning on outside water faucets.

b.  Wildwood Nurseries exterior project review – Scott Wolf (GBP) reported on good work by Wildwood and Dave Shaw

c. Downspouts and extensions – to be completed by Wildwood and Mr. Gutterman – gutters will be cleaned

d. Patio improvements – Barry Mahoney and Scott Wolf (GBP) will do walk-thru

e. Andover House widow’s walk – Duncan Roofing priced out the roofing material but House Doctor’s removed the widow’s walk per Andover Safety Officer.  House Doctor’s quoted $4,200.00 to replace widow’s walk per architectural integrity -- BoT is looking for photographs of Andover House for historical comparison
f. Bradford House – Crack X will do the work needed 

g. Lighting proposal – motion sensor lighting in laundry door area – approved

h. Frayed wires need to be repaired – immediate need

i. Top light in hallways – make top hall light common and disconnect the two unit switches – A-Phase to be briefed

j. Annual Meeting – scheduled for Wednesday, May 25, 2011 at St. Augustine’s Parish Center Hall.  Transportation van is booked - $100.00 to Town of Andover and $20.00 gratuity to driver for the convenience of the community

k. Masonry engineering study – in process

l. Pool/Tennis Court – question about bringing in treated water by truck with 60,000 gallons at a cost of $1,500 – after discussion and cost comparison – MSA
m. Pool passes – Barry Mahoney and Barry Kaplan are addressing all units – reactivation will be per unit owner

8. Flood Mitigation – Barry Mahoney attended meeting on March 29, 2011 where Tom Ardito prepared presentation on removal of dams.  Balmoral dam removal is approved and will lower Shawsheen River level by approximately  .2 feet or 2 inches.  Petition prepared by Ed Medeiros for Washington Park and area residents in support of dam removal to relieve flood threat.  Marland Place Dam – 12 feet high dam removal would increase flood storage

9. New England Waterproofing – will provide proposal for waterproofing bricks
10. Weston and Sampson will provide report on ground water as part of flood consideration

11. River to be cleaned by Friends of Shawsheen – Bob Marsh to contact Barry Mahoney with date options

12. Open discussion

a.  New England Sealcoating to come back to repair tennis court lines

b. Barry Kaplan (BoT) will have five minutes at the Annual Meeting to discuss Washington Park Website and usage

c. Guest question – traps at Dover house and at pool area – will be removed per GBP
d. Beaver trapping – six (6) trapped and billed $1,000.00

e. Storage area – two (2) bicycles need to be removed and placed in garage to be claimed and charged accordingly

f. Stop and Shop signage variance – meeting on May 5, 2011 

1. Motion by Ed Medeiros  for continued maintenance of files – MSA

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Arsenault

Secretary

Washington Park Board of Trustees

